
 
INDEPENDENT AUDITOR’S REPORT TO THE MEMBERS OF 
WORCESTERSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL (the "Aut 



services for care leavers are inadequate, because young people leaving care do not 
consistently receive the necessary support to make a successful transition to 
adulthood; 
services for children in need of adoption require improvement; and 
elected members and senior leaders have not taken sufficient action to ensure the 
protection of vulnerable children. 
 
Following the inspection the Council put in place a service improvement plan.  The 
plan was accepted by Ofsted and subsequentially Ofsted published four letters 
summarising their findings from monitoring visits. The most recent was published in 
May 2018 and concluded that while the Council continues to improve, many of the 
processes put in place are still new and will need time to embed. 
 
In addition the Council also received a separate visit from Ofsted in relation to 
services for Special Education Needs and Disabilities.  The visit was undertaken in 



 
We certify that we have completed the audit of the financial statements of the 
Authority in accordance with the requirements of the Local Audit and Accountability 
Act 2014 and the Code of Audit Practice issued by the National Audit Office on behalf 
of the Comptroller and Auditor General. 
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John Gregory 
for and on behalf of Grant Thornton UK LLP, Appointed Auditor 
 
The Colmore Building 
20 Colmore Circus 
Birmingham 
B4 6AT 
 
28 August 2018 
 


